September 23, 2008
Andrea L. Kelly
PacifiCorp

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000
Portland, OR  97232

Re:
PacifiCorp
Docket UE-080624
Dear Ms. Kelly:
On April 14, 2008, PacifiCorp filed with the commission, in Docket UE-080624, a petition for an accounting order to establish a regulatory asset.
On September 18, 2008, the company by letter letter requesting withdrawal of its petition.  The commission finds it in the public interest to permit the withdrawal of the company’s petition, without prejudice to the Company's right to refile the petition, and closes the above-captioned and docketed matter.

Sincerely,

David W. Danner
Executive Director and Secretary

